
    Kilham Playing Fields Association 
Many hands make light work! 

CAN YOU HELP FOR AN HOUR?   
Sunday June 9th at 10 am.

This is the date of our yearly big volunteer event.  All the jobs we haven't been 
able to manage to finish are ready for you to give us a hand with.  We need to 
make sure our amazing playing field is ready for summer and looking beautiful 
for all of us to use. Come along for one hour with the kids and they can help or 
have an hour at the playpark.  This park belongs to all of us and its getting     
bigger and better each year with all the hard work we all do to keep it that way.  
Put your name down by contacting gill@woldtech.co.uk or message kpfa on our 
facebook page.   

We are now down to a small team and struggling to achieve our BIG plans.  
We meet 3rd Tuesday in the month at 7pm at The Star, please come and join 
us!  Do you want to have your input into what happens in the villages largest 
recreational space?  Would you like to give something back to your local com-
munity?  Then get in touch or come along to an event or meeting and see what 
it is all about.   For more information and no commitment please contact Andy 
Oxley kpfa2020@outlook.com, or message our Facebook page.  We would love 
to hear from you—even if you just want to help out at occasionally at our big 
fund raising event.  Every minute of your time that you can spare is really       
appreciated. 

Does anyone have any spare native wildflower seeds to enhance our wildflower 
area at the top of the field please bring them along to the volunteer morning.   
In 2024 we have so many plans to add further new items for the next phase of 
our play equipment project. An exciting future project is to enhance the en-
trance to the field with a landscaped picnic area for us all to enjoy.  Come 
along—get involved and make a difference to our fantastic village playing fields.
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Upcoming Events: 
 

Sunday 29th September: Kilham Multi Terrain 10k 
Our Kilham 10k this year is due to be held Sunday 22nd October from 9.30am- 12 
noon.  Book your place now on ‘racebest.com’  and get training! 
It is a UKA licensed event, and an ERYC TTRO (rolling road closures) will be in place 
for the duration of the run along Middle St, Church St, North Back Lane and Back 
Lane.  Arterial routes into the village will also be affected throughout – Burton Rd, 
Langtoft Rd, Thwing Rd. If you have any concerns regarding the road closures – 
please contact Nicola Knaggs kpfaevents@outlook.com.  
For more information keep an eye out on our Facebook page 
If you wish to support the event either by volunteering, being part of the marshalling 
team or with business sponsorship it would be great to have you onboard, please get 
in touch with Nicola. 
 
Saturday 3rd November – Kilham Bonfire and Firework Display 
This is always a sell out event—so keep an eye open for when the tickets go live.  
More updates in the next newsletter and on our facebook page. 
 
December: Farmer Christmas Tractor Run: Date TBC 
 
If you would like to support any of the events with sponsorship, please get in touch 
kpfaevents@outlook.com 
 
 

Kilham Village Hall News 

*NEW* sewing workshops for beginners  

Wednesday evenings starting on 5th June for an initial 4 week run 

Kilham village hall, 7.30 - 9.30pm  

Week 1 - getting to know your sewing machine - bring your own machine and the 
manual.  Tips on choosing a pattern and fabric 

Week 2 - pinning and cutting your fabric 

Week 3 & 4 - completing your garment   

For anyone not wishing to make a garment or use a sewing machine, help will be on 
hand to advise on your specific sewing challenges, such as sewing on buttons and 
shortening a shop bought garment.  Just £2.00 per session.  For more information or 
to register, please contact Andrea on ap.draper@hotmail.com 
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Kilham Parish Council 

As summer is approaching and the concerns of flooding subsides, we 
can look forward to spending time outside. Grass cutting season is well 
underway despite the wet conditions and goslings can be seen by the 
pond, the joys of spring. 

Members of the parish council had a meeting with Yorkshire Water to 
discuss the flooding concerns raised by residents, a summary of the 
meeting can be found on Facebook and on our website. We are hoping 
to arrange a further meeting with Yorkshire Water to discuss the results 
of their investigation works on the drainage system and also to arrange 
a public meeting with Yorkshire Water for residents to attend and ask 
questions. Once we have the date we will be publishing it around the 
village. 

There are still vacancies on the council if you are interested in getting 
involved in decision making, contact the Claire the Clerk for further in-
formation. 

East Riding have released a small grant for D-Day celebrations, we are 
planning to apply for a new commemoration bench and plants  

 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group  
 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers,  

We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the vil-
lage hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning from 09.30am to 
11.15am during term-time. Why not come along and meet up with other 
parents and carers. Have a coffee, while you and your child make lots 
of new friends. For more information, please call Katie Russell. 
07875049777 

Ray's Voices'  -  

Kilham Community Choir 

We meet 7-8.30pm Thursdays 
at the Old Star in Kilham. 

Any age and ability very welcome.   

 

Please come along and give it a go.    

Only £3 per session  



 

In April Mike Dixon told us about his journey from 

police officer to writer.  Then in May Julia Deighton 

came along to teach us the Lindy Hop.  Several of 

us had a go at the dance with varying success.   

We meet on the second Tuesday of the month in 

the Village Hall at 7.15 and are always happy to 

welcome visitors. 

Angela will be at The Star for lunch on the first Thursday of the month 

at noon if any ladies want to come along.  Even if you are not a WI 

member why not come and join us. 

The June speaker is Denise Davies telling us about Textiles and Trav-

els.  In July Liz Lambert will be teaching us how to make paper flowers. 

On Wednesday 19
th
 June the East Yorkshire Federation of WIs is hold-

ing a Roadshow at the Village Hall between 12 noon and 3.30pm.  

There will be tea and cakes and a chance 

to find out if the WI might be for you.  

Please pop in for a chat or any ques-

tions—please email the Secretary   

kilhamwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 



  

 

TUESDAY 18th JUNE 

6.30PM DOORS OPEN FOR 7PM EYES DOWN 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

Fundraising event for Kilham Parent Teacher and 
Friends Association (PTFA) 

 

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 30TH MARCH 2024 

 
Draw Date: SATURDAY 27TH APRIL 2024 

 
For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any fur-

ther information or have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 

01262 421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers 

as you wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 25th May 2024. Please ensure you have 

paid either Marie or by Standing Order by this date otherwise unfortu-

nately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR GAVIN KAY (591) £68.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS YVONNE JONES (287) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS JULIE INGHAM (549) £27.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR TIM BURDASS (58) £68.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MR GERARD CONLIN (166) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS ANN READMAN (356) £27.00 
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Paul Francis Good  

Accompanied by pianist and violist  

Aby Vulliamy  

 Bridlington Priory 

Church  

The Bolt, YO16 7BN  

7pm, Saturday 22 June  

Free concert with retiring collection  

A concert featuring love songs across a variety of genres, 

including Italian salon songs, Latin American boleros and 

Neapolitan serenades. 

 

Wolds Crafters 

 Meet at Kilham Village Hall  

on Mondays—except Bank Holidays 

1-4pm 

Are you interested in joining a friendly group of crafters?   

Come along for a taster session  - 

Please contact: Mary 07794 009616 

Or Carol 07912 441125 



 

 

 

 

Church services for June and July (at Kilham unless stated otherwise): 
 

June 
2nd     11.00am  All ages together Holy Communion  

16th     11.00am  Holy Communion  

23rd    11.00am  Rudston: Holy Communion 

30th    11.00am  Holy Communion 

 

July 

7th  11.00am  Community event/ refreshments in church 

18th (Thur)2.00pm  School leavers service in church 

21st  11.00am  Holy Communion  

28th  11.00am  Wold Newton: Holy Communion 

 

‘Talking About Faith’: Every first Wednesday evening of the month at 
7pm at The Old Star Inn, Kilham. A friendly and warm welcome awaits 
those who might be interested in attending these informal evenings. A 
chance to chat about life and faith. For further information con-
tact revalanleach@gmail.com  
Every Thursday at 10.30am, in church, at All Saints, Kilham, come and 

join in for a time of prayer and discussion over a cuppa and biscuits all 

welcome. 

We will continue to have a ‘Zoom’ service on the first and third Sundays 
of the month at 11am and weekly each Wednesday at 10am.  
 

Dear Friends, 

The all-age service which takes place on the first Sunday of each month 

at 11am, is going well. We are now a regular core of families and we 

would love you to come along and join in and be part of our growing vil-

lage church community. It is a more informal setting with interactive 

talks, a children’s area and our normal biscuits, cakes, and drinks after-

wards. We have children and adults taking part in the service which 

adds to the variety of voices, and we are at home with little ones running 

around and enjoying themselves. 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES  
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 

 Pam Barker 01262 420652 
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Alongside this our faith in the pub has gained a good following, it meets 

on the first Wednesday of each month at 7pm come and join in for an in-

formal, open discussion about some of the issues of life and a Christian 

take on them. Finally, all are welcome to come along to lunch on the 

second Wednesday of the month in the village hall from 12.30. It’s a 

great time to catch up with old friends and new as well as to enjoy the 

lovely food provided. Looking forward to seeing you at some of our 

events or just around the village.   Rev Steve 

 

  Branwell’s 
Flute and     
Hardy’s  

Hornpipe 
Saturday 22nd June 2.30pm  

 Kilham Village Hall  
Peter Harrison, playing an historic flute, explores the music collections of 

Branwell Brontë and Thomas Hardy 

Branwell Brontë (1817-1848) and Thomas Hardy (1840-1928) were keenly interested 
in, and influenced by, music. Branwell played the flute and kept a notebook of his  
favourite tunes arranged for the instrument. Hardy was born into a musical family 
and he inherited his father’s and grandfather’s handwritten collections of traditional 
tunes. In boyhood he learned to play the violin and joined his father in the local     
village band. 

Peter Harrison is director of the early music ensemble Concert Royal. His 1790     
boxwood flute is of the kind played by Branwell and is perfectly suited to the country 

music so loved by Thomas Hardy. 

Presenter Julia Elliott joins Peter in this exploration in words 
and music of this fascinating musical world.  There are two 
30-minute sections with a short refreshment break.    

Tickets £5.00 from bookingskilhamvil-
lagehall@gmail.com    Or pay on the door 
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News from Kilham School 

A happy belated Easter from the children and staff at Kilham Church of England     
Primary School. 

Easter Fair and Easter Egg Hunt  

Thank you to all of the parents and grandparents who turned up to school before 
Easter to take their children around the PTFA & Year 6 Easter Fair. It was wonderful to 
see so many of you in the building, enjoying the tombola, raffle and teas & coffees. 
The year 6 children had a great time organising a huge range of stalls, thinking about 
the rules, health and safety and prizes for each stall. The Fair raised £1091.00 which 
will be used to support activities and events for children across the school 

 Well done to all of the year 6 children who planned and delivered the fair with the 
help of Ms Hobson and Mrs Austin. All of the money raised will go towards events, 
trips and activities across the school. 

During morning break, all of the children across school had a lovely time; hunting for 

Easter eggs on the field during our annual Easter Egg hunt. 



Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

With a wealth of experience our principal Geoff Christie is a retired solicitor who has 

spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. He will discuss your 

requirements and then help you to put your affairs in order. 

We are happy to visit clients locally and can also work safely & remotely by phone, 

post, email, or video conferencing. Our fees are competitive and our service 

comprehensive. We have clients across the UK and beyond. 

how we can help you 

• WILLS

• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY (please ask for our free client guide)

• DEPUTYSHIP APPLICATIONS (please ask for our free client guide)

• PROBATE

• ESTATE ADMINISTRATION

• ELDERLY CLIENT ISSUES

• INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

• TRUSTS

We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters 

and are fully insured to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 
office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie B.A. (Hons.), Solicitor (non-practising) 



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 






